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UPCOMING EVENTS:UPCOMING EVENTS:
Fri 7 June

Sports Day

Mon 10 Jun
Public Holiday

Wed 12 Jun
Preschool Sports Morning 9am-10am
Yr 1/2 Inquiry Showcase afternoon
2.20pm-2.40pm

Thu 13 Jun
Stargazing Evening - Middle Primary
6.30pm-8.30pm

Wed 19 Jun
Semester 1 Report Go Home

Thu 19 June
Assembly - 4/5 Bevan

Fri 21 Jun
Hockey Gala Day
Last Day of Term 2

Dear Families, 

It’s been another action packed two weeks at Wagaman. Last
week we ran a very successful parent evening about Read Write
Inc. This is a literacy program that we are implementing across
our Early Years. We are seeing some great development of our
student’s reading skills through the implementation of this
program. We had a large number of our early years families
come to the evening. It was also wonderful to see our students
teaching their parents what they do in their lessons. If you missed
the evening and would like to know more, please have a chat
with your child’s class teacher. 
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Last Wednesday, our Learning Commission hosted a Booknic. This was
a key action from the work they have been doing about developing
engagement in reading. The students in the Learning Commission
planned a number of very engaging reading activities and classes
were each able to participate in two. Activities included dramatisation,
making key characters using mechanical components, visualising and
drawing. It was a wonderful way to start the day and the feedback
from students and staff was so positive that the Learning Commission
are looking at the possibility of hosting another Booknic.

You may have seen us in the media over the last couple of days.
We are all very excited that a team of students from our school
won the NT Kids in Space challenge. Kids in Space is a program
developed by Makers Empire, The Andy Thomas Space Foundation
and The Australian Space Agency. Our upper primary classes have
been working with this exciting program during the term. 

As part of this program, our school received a 3D printer which students have been using to create their
designs. All students were involved in the project and teams of 8 from each class attended the showcase
day on Tuesday. Students who attended had to submit a short video to their teachers to outline the reasons
they should be selected. All teams represented Wagaman well. The team from Mrs Vavlas’ class were the NT
winners.  We are looking forward to sending representatives to Adelaide for the national finals in
November.  

The Children’s University is an opportunity we have offered over the past
two years to our middle and upper primary students. We work in
collaboration with Charles Darwin University. The focus of this program is
to develop lifelong learners. Students are rewarded for learning activities
they complete beyond school. Last week, Mr Mairou held an information
session about the Children’s University. If you would like more information,
contact him at school.

This morning, our Year 6 students headed off to Dripstone Middle School for their orientation day. This is a
key event in our transitioning to middle school calendar. The Darwin region is working hard to track
student movement into middle school. If you haven’t already done so, please complete the survey using the
link below. Ensuring students are enrolled early supports the school they are going to in important new
year planning.

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=-_bfatEalUu7j6yMDo8ad__VKd29LjBEnkhZt5InwKlUOTJKN1UwQlM1TUxYMlQyM0tGM0ZESkc0OS4u


At the end of this year, Wagaman will again send a large number of students to middle school which will
impact our numbers and staffing. We have excellent learning opportunities and fabulous staff at
Wagaman.  The feedback we regularly receive from parents, community members and visiting staff is
extremely positive. We are currently taking enrolments for students who require an immediate start and
also those who would like to attend Wagaman in 2025. Next year, we would like to be able to offer two
Preschool groups. If you have a preschool-aged child, please drop into the front office and add their name
to the 2025 waitlist. We also have some spaces in our 2024 Blue Group for students who turn 4 in July or
August. If you know of any families who would like to enrol students in our preschool for 2025, please let
them know that we are now taking names.

We are all looking forward to sports day tomorrow. The 800m
last Friday was a great start. Tomorrow morning, we will
begin with our 100m age races. The day will begin at 8:30am.
The first races of the day will be the 12 year olds. Our House
Captains have been preparing the teams and the cheering
practice we held this week was very loud and enthusiastic. 

See you at sports day tomorrow.

Kind Regards,

Mandy McKinnon
Principal

Ms Vinu will be on leave for the remainder of the year. We
thank her for all her work with her students this year. We are
currently working on recruiting a teacher and will let families
know as soon as we have found a replacement. 



Our attendance is tracking at 89% for
the year to date. Well done to 1/2 Vinu,
1/2 Ferteis, 3/4 Fulton, 4/5 Bevan and
5/6 Vavlas who have attendance of
90% or above. Keep up the great
efforts.

How do we talk to
children about bullying?
How do we talk to
children about bullying?
Sometimes, people get confused about what is and
isn’t bullying.
People can think that someone saying something
they don’t like is bullying – but it’s not. Bullying is
different from conflict or unkindness.
Bullying is mean, but being mean doesn't always
mean bullying.

www.kidshelpline.com.au

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
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As a part of our inquiry learning, we have been investigating the question, ‘Why is a
place important?’ 

Our class has been exploring different places around Australia and our local area.
The students have found it very interesting using Google Earth to check out the
different states and territories around our country and how they are so different
from each other.

Our class is working on creating dioramas to design our
special place. We have made our very own flip books,
too. 

During Investigations, lots of students collaborated to create
a travel and airport space, where you can go to learn about
the world and book your dream holiday! 

Our class have been researching the many languages found
here. We have used an Indigenous Australia map and
investigated why areas in Australia are special to different
people.
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National
Reconciliation

Week

Learning
Commission

Booknic



Read Write Inc
Information

Evening



800m Races



Kids In Space
Showcase
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We would like to remind families of the
importance of making the voluntary parent
contribution to Wagaman Primary School.
 

Your contribution is essential in supporting the
educational programs and initiatives that make
our school a safe and positive learning
environment for all students.

Last year, funds were spent on improving the
security of our school. We now have a new fence
at the front of our school that has helped to
enhance the safety of our students. 

We thank our families, for their ongoing support.

$2,000$2,000

So far this year, our families
have contributed $4800.
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https://www.qkenhanced.com.au/Account/Embeddable/?databaseId=11200
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Get your entires in!Get your entires in!
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https://www.darwin.nt.gov.au/libraries/kids-and-teens/young-territory-author-awards

